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Becky Sovde

From: Becky Sovde
Sent: Thursday, August 29, 2019 2:40 PM
To: jeremycss@yahoo.com
Cc: Peter P. Gansen
Subject: permit application

RCA Properties/Jeremy Anderson – 
 
In reviewing your permit application, it was noted that this property was issued a variance for a 400 square foot 
boathouse in April, 2000.  The definition listed in Section 2.718 of the Aitkin County Shoreland Management Plan & 
Ordinance is below.  The boathouse pictured at the end of this email does not appear to meet the definition.  In 
addition, the dimensions you provided are 20 x 24 on the boathouse.  That would be 480 square feet, which exceeds the 
approved dimension.  It appears an open porch/roofed patio was constructed at some point.  Please clarify the 
dimension of the structure.  A boathouse is a type of water-oriented accessory structure, and Section 5.22B5 clearly 
states it can’t be used for human habitation or have running water.  Please provide information on how this structure 
will be converted back into boat or boating equipment storage.   
 
You are proposing to construct a garage at the setback that a residence will be required to meet, which would impede 
placing a residence on the property that meeting the setbacks.  Garages (as well as boathouses) cannot have living 
quarters.   
 
 

Section 5.22 below: 
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